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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, May 12, 2015
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday May 12, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Helen Sharpe, Grace Baldwin, Lauren Nance, and Cary Worthy via telephone. Members absent were Larry Brooks, Brenda Sykes and Denise Baker. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Interim City Planner, Michael Leinwand, Special Projects Coordinator and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Lauren Nance called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission.
1.
Approve minutes of the May 14, 2015 meeting. Helen Sharpe made a motion for approval, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye.

2.
Allstate Illuminated Sign (COA1501). Request by Eric Hambly for a Certificate of Appropriateness to reface existing signage on a pole sign at 128 E Elm Street, and to replace the sign on the lintel. Eric Hambly from Casco Signs Inc. spoke explaining the changes. Mr. Hambly said they are proposing a monument reface and plate letters on the wall of the building. There will be a few modifications and they will also remove the telephone number. 


It was the consensus of the Commission the modifications did look good. Mr. Leinwand asked if the pole would be the same color as the face of the sign and Mr. Hambly replied yes. Ms. Nance commented the application and pictures had nice presentation. Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye.
Mr. Page stated he had received another comment sheet from an individual that lives in the North Main Street Historic District. This person wasn’t sure if they wanted to be a part of this new district. The comment sheets are now six yes, six no and two maybes. 

Michael Leinwand contacted the N C State Historic Preservation Office. Their staff has more expertise and is more familiar with local and national districts throughout the entire state. Mr. Leinwand said they would be willing to come and speak to our Commission to give the pros and cons, and provide some educational information. After that, if you wish to have a public meeting, they might visit the area and possibly come to that meeting. Mr. Leinwand said he would contact them and give them some dates when they could come.  Mr. Page asked if they wanted to have a special meeting or have it at the quarterly meeting. There was much discussion about how to proceed. It was decided that the Commission will have a meeting first with the State Historic Preservation Office staff to discuss and answer their questions.
Nathan Page brought everyone up to date on the status of the façade grant applicants.
The Commission had a discussion about absenteeism. There was expressed concerns for lack of dedication. It was mentioned that the emails back and forth should be to everyone so all members be aware if someone wasn’t able to attend. That way the other Commission members could possibly put forth extra effort to attend if possible in order to have a quorum. 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned.


Respectfully Submitted, 
Martha Johnson
